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Our ref: SSD-10346

Mr Rhyson Li
Director
Oxley Solar Development Pty Ltd

By Email: rhyson.li@solarmegawatt.com.au

02/12/2022

Subject: Oxley Solar Farm - Amendment of Application

Dear Mr Li

I refer to your request to amend the development application and the Amendment Report for the
proposed Oxley Solar Farm, which were submitted on 30 November 2022 in accordance with the
Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2000 (the Regulation).
The amended application was requested in relation to the following changes to the proposed project,
including: 

· refinements to reduce the development footprint; 

· updated mitigation measures;
· an alternative proposed site access point on Waterfall Way / Grafton Road;

· upgrade of the Gara River causeway on Gara Road;
· amendments to the proposed subdivision plan to facilitate connection of the project to the existing

132 kV transmission line that traverses the site.
The Department has carefully considered the information provided and notes that the proposed
amendments are in response to Government agency advice and submissions on the project, and aim
to reduce the impacts of the project as a whole. 

Accordingly, as delegate of the Minister for Planning, I agree to the amendment of the development
application for the project, as detailed in the Amendment Report in accordance with Clause 55 of the
Regulation. 
If you have any questions, please contact Natasha Homsey on 02 8275 1264 or via email at
natasha.homsey@planning.nsw.gov.au.
Yours sincerely,

Nicole Brewer
Director
Energy Assessments
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